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Gilford Public Library Board of Trustees
Minutes of the July 14, 2021 Meeting

Attending: Katherine Dormody, Betty Tidd, Peter Ellis, Mike Marshall and Diane Tinkham. Alexis Jackson was absent.

The meeting was called to order at 9:59 am.

Minutes of our June 14, 2021, meeting were discussed, a motion to accept was made by Peter, seconded by Mike, and all in favor.
Public Comment

None
Reports

Circulation

The library circulation increased in the last two weeks of June and is overall very good. There were 37 new patron cards issued. The trend on digital checkouts continues to be more than in 2019 but less than in 2020.
Programs
The Summer Reading Kick-Off was very well received and had 200 people attending.
The Children’s Room has been very busy and the Backyard Bird program drew 41 people in person and even more online. Katherine reported that the staff are doing very well adjusting to their new positions and changing responsibilities.  

Volunteers
Volunteers are enjoying the addition of the refreshments available in the new volunteer station in the tech room which was set up by Maria and sponsored by the Friends. We had 215 volunteer hours in June and summer volunteers are beginning to return.   

Door Count

Door count was 5823 in June which is still much lower than pre-pandemic times. This doesn’t fully represent how many people are engaged in different ways that don’t involve going through a door that has a counter.
Old Business
A. Re-opening- Katherine shared an interesting detailed report about circulation including the specific numbers recorded by time and day. This will be especially helpful for Katherine’s scheduling of staff. All Covid restrictions have been removed, masks are optional, but we will continue to close on Tuesdays at 6:00 instead of 8:00. We continue to be open on Thursday evenings and a small number of people are taking advantage of that opportunity. We discussed the possibility of adding hours in the future and/or opening on Tuesday nights. We will review opening on Tuesday evening at our August meeting. 
B. Town Newsletter- HUB- Arielle is doing an excellent job organizing and was able to get this issue out right on time on the first of the month. It is a challenge to get departments and agencies to submit their info on time.
C. Grant-The first round of funds from ARPA were used for outdoor furniture. 
D. Try it Out Kit bookshelf- Katherine has sent an email to the carpenter to ask him for a timeline on building the Jack Lacombe Try it Out Corner.
E. Little Free Libraries- The fresh paint by Lisa Marshall looks great and Arielle is making signs to put the library name on them. Diane is continuing to monitor them. The Glendale LFL is working very well.
F. Computers- 4 computers have been installed.    
G. Gilford Neighbors: Gilford Neighbors has incorporated and continue to benefit from the library staff support from Stace.
H. Community Conversation Panel- The original program was canceled at the last minute due to lack of power and internet service at the library. Maria and Stace led the rescheduled meeting on July 13. There were a half dozen members of the community in attendance along with Trustees Betty and Diane, Friends President Pam Hayes, Katherine, Stace, and Maria. A meal was provided and the conversation was very worthwhile. 
I. Flower Theft- The hanging flowers were stolen again and Katherine happened to be running by and discovered the thief taking the flowers from the Memorial Garden. The police have been notified and will handle the matter.
J. Security camera Proposal- Katherine is following up with a proposal from Total Security. At the moment the video playback is non-functional. We discussed that we want to be cautious to only invest in a system that will not be obsolete too quickly.

New Business    
A. Patron Card Policy- A non-Gilford resident who works at an organization that serves several Gilford children, requested a card on their behalf. Betty made a motion, Mike seconded, and all voted in favor to “Leave the Non-resident card policy as it is”.
B. Gift Policy- Diane made a motion, Betty seconded, and all of the Trustees voted in favor of this motion: “We accept the Gift Policy as it is written and presented in to us in written form today by Katherine”.

C. The Friends Representative for July is Diane.

D. The 2nd Round of ARPA funds are potentially providing larger grants for libraries. Katherine is looking into the possibilities for several projects that may involve working together with other local organizations.

E. Non-Union Pay increases- Peter made a motion, Mike seconded, and all voted in favor “To give all employees at the library a raise of 3% as of July 1st.”

F. Personnel- Katherine continues to keep the list of personnel up-to-date and will remove several people who haven’t worked in a long time. Several others will become “Irregular employees” to call on as needed. Katherine is determining the current needs for a part-time position to replace the two part-time employees who are leaving.
Move to adjourn at 11:15 by Diane, seconded by Peter, all voted in favor.

Our next meeting will be August 11, 2021, at 10:00 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Tinkham
